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DR. AND MRS. EMMETT TO VISIT CHURCHES 

Dr. and Mrs. Storer Emmett are scheduled to visit 

a number of our churches between the middle of August 

and their scheduled sailing for Rhodesia in mid-October. 

The Emmetts will be feature speakers at the Mis- 

sionary Rally of Riversidde Camp, Tuesday, Aug. 16th., 

and following the Camp Meeting they will be holding 

rallies at Royalton, Fort Fairfield, Crystal, Woodstock, 

Jonesport and Beals. Their ininerary will take them from 

Fort Fairfield, Maine, to Yarmouth, Nova Scotia, with 

meetings held in as many churches as time will allow. 

If a rally is not scheduled in your church, you are request- 

ed to attend and support the rally held in the church 

nearest to you. The Foreign Mission Board requests that 

special offerings be taken in each meeting toward the 

Emmetts’ passage fund, and it is hoped that sufficient 

will be raised in these rallies to cover the expenses of 

the meetings, the Emmetts’ support during the weeks 

preceding date of sailing, and the costs of passage to their 

field of service in Rhodesia. 

‘We cannot print the schedule of meetings for August 

as appointments are not yet confirmed, but the points 

referred to above, plus proposed meeting at Calais, Maine, 

and Black’s Harbour, N. B., make up the schedule 

tentatively drawn up for August. We will endeavour to 

have the listing of September and October meetings in 

the Aug. 31st. Highway. 

PROGRESS ON THE MISSION FIELD 

Reports of our missionary work in South Africa and 

Rhodesia denote continued advance on all fronts. 

In the provinces of Natal and Transvaal in South 

Africa, more than 1,800 scholars are enrolled in Sunday 

Schools, and there is an enrollment of 1,100 in secular 

schools. 

The Evangelical Holiness Bible School at Altona 

Mission Station had a total enrollment of 28 students last 

year. A new Boy’s Dormitory was built, another building 

was renovated and remodelled to serve as a Girl's 

Dormitory, while another building was rebuilt to serve 

an a Dining Room. Two small houses were also built for 

married couples or teachers. 

At the January Conference of the S. A. Church it was 

decided to publish a monthly church paper to keep the 

Native Church united and informed. Rev. Glendon Kier- 

stead was appointed editor, and Rev. Charles Sanders as- 

sociate editor and business manager. A committee of 

three natives was appointed as translaters. This paper 

is now in circulation. 

The missionaries are encouraged and challenged 

with the prospects for the work in all areas. Financial 

support is urgently needed for needed {increase of 

missionaries salaries, the building of new churches, and 

the support of a continuously expanding programme. 

Reports from Rhodesia are likewise most encourag- 

ing. This new work has grown rapidly in the few years 

we have been promoting it. God’s blessing has been upon 

all phases of the work, the new churches, the Sunday 

Schools, and the secular school work. The hospital project 

has been most successful. The new building is regarded 

as a fine unit for the beginning of this important phase 

of the work in that country. Already thousands of natives 
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have been treated at the hospital and it is anticipated 

that the number will increase with the arrival of Dr. 

and Mrs. Emmett. Rev. Harold Kierstead, regional super- 

intendent of the Rhodesian work, suggests that we con- 

sider launching a building programme designed to double 

the capacity of the hospital by 1961. We are in hopes 

that this recommendation can be implemented. 

Africa is seething with unrest. The challenge to “work 

while it is day” is clearly before us. We cannot curtail 

operations because of threats that unrest may seem to 

present. We must rather build and work with all speed 

to make the foundations of the work strong so that it 

will continue to function in the future regardless of 

political developments. 

Never in the history of our missionary work has 

prayer support been more urgently needed. Every church 

and every individual interested in our missionaries and 

our missionary programme is requested to pledge fervent 

prayer support to the work in South Africa and Rhodesia 

during the months that lie ahead. 

ADDRESSES OF MISSIONARIES 

Names and addresses of missionaries now working under 

our Foreign :Mission Board and as missionaries of the 

Reformed Baptist Alliance are as follows: 

Rev. and Mrs. E. A, M. Kierstead, P. O. St. Augustine’s, 

Natal, South Africa. 

Rev. and Mrs. Charles Sanders, 78 de Jager St., Ermelo, 

Transvaal, South Africa. 

Rev. and Mrs. Karl Gorman, Paulpietersburg Natal, South 

Africa, 

Rev. and Mrs. W. E. Morgan, Louwsburg, Natal, South 

Africa. 

Rev. and Mrs. Paul Sanders, 84 Ravenswood, Boksburg 

North, Transvaal, South Africa. 

Rev. and Mrs. Glendon Kierstead, Private Bag, 49 Piet 

Retief, Transvaal, South Africa. 

Rev. and Mrs. Harold Kierstead, Rev. and Mrs. Eric 

Haywood, and Miss Uta Chase, same address for all) 

P. O. Box 447, Livingstone, Northern Rhodesia, Africa. 

Dr. and Mrs. Storer Emmett, 173 Centre Street, Old Town, 

Maine. The Rhodesian address of the Emmetts, when they 

reach the field, will be the same as that of the other 

missionaries in Rhodesia. 

Note: We suggest the pastors, Missionary Society secre- 

taries, Missionary Auxillary secretaries, and other in- 

terested individuals, keep these addresses for reference and 

use them often. 
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A MORNING PRAYER 

Mildred M. Tokley 

Blessed Master, for this I pray; 

Grace to live for You today, 

Strength to walk in the way You plan, 

Courage to do what You command, 

Patience when everything seems to go wrong, 

Faith to believe and keep going on, 

Hope in the One who guides my way, 

Love that covers throughout the day. 

This is the prayer I pray to One 

Who rules the world and guides the Sun. 

One who answers believing prayer, 

And keeps His child in His loving care. 

The King’s Highway


